
Treasurer’s Report – March 19,2024  
Submited by Brian Myers 
 
Two key cri�cal items are on my mind at this point in the year.  The Council needs to adopt a sense of 
urgency regarding the balanced budget as communicated in the recent Annual mee�ng.  At that �me, it 
was communicated to the congrega�on that a balanced budget was adopted with the last balancing item 
of about $270k in expense reduc�on coming in the form of salary reduc�ons.  Our current performance 
if unchanged will result in a nega�ve cash flow of more than $364k for this year as you can see from the 
cash flow statement provided.  Significant ac�ons must be taken as quickly as possible before balanced 
opera�ons become an impossibility for the year.   
 
The second cri�cal item regards organizing and revising aspects of our financial reports so that we may 
beter communicate posi�on and impacts of ac�ons to Council, the congrega�on and other interested 
par�es.  I expect that the Council and Wardens will communicate to the Finance Commitee and me the 
planned reduc�ons and �ming so that we might lay the proposed ac�ons into scenario planning to see if 
the proposed ac�ons manage to achieve balanced opera�ons for the year. 
 
Current Ac�ons 
We are working to make the financials more meaningful through some seasonalizing of the expense and 
income data and the addi�on of more data into the income statements.  Cri�cal to this effort is ge�ng a 
handle on pledges par�cularly those missed in 2023 due to the change in gi� payment so�ware last year 
and for 2024 from non-submital of a number of pledge cards.   
 
A number of us have worked to cra� a Gi� Intent Form to serve as a worksheet for documen�ng gi�s to 
SMEC.  In addi�on, I have documented a recent gi� so that Council can properly accept it and use it 
appropriately.   
 
As a secondary priority, we will also organize to con�nue to consolidate and resolve restricted accounts. 
 
I have informed the Finance Commitee that Jacob Buchen will be assuming the Chair of that Commitee 
in accordance with current governance as I cannot serve as Treasurer and Chair the Finance Commitee.  
I welcome Jacob into that expanded role and am confident that his gi�s will be well u�lized in this role.  I 
trust the Council will confirm this change in our March mee�ng. 
 
Looking Forward 
I look forward to the aforemen�oned �ming and plan for expense cu�ng.  It is cri�cal to get this plan 
into place and begin ac�ons.  The longer we wait the deeper the cuts will need to be to balance 
opera�ons for the year.   
 
I am looking forward to our Q1 income and expense reforecast.  This will take place following publica�on 
of financials for March and will be a new effort to provide more �mely informa�on to Council and the 
congrega�on regarding financial outlook. 
 
A�er we develop and being execu�on of a balanced budget plan, then we will need to take up planning 
for loan payoffs and other debts which are substan�al. 
 
Respec�ully submited. 
 


